

## SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION

Randy I. Dorn Old Capitol Building · PO BOX 47200 · Olympia, WA 98504-7200 · http://www.k12.wa.us

April 29, 2016

( ) Action RequiredDue date: (if applicable)( X ) Informational

## MEMORANDUM NO. 024-16M SCHOOL FACILITIES AND ORGANIZATION

TO: Educational Service District Superintendents

School District Superintendents

School District Facility and Capital Directors School Maintenance Operations Directors

FROM: Randy I. Dorn, State Superintendent of Public Instruction

RE: Lead and Drinking Water in Schools

CONTACT: Tom Carver, 360-725-6269, tom.carver@k12.wa.us

Agency TTY: 360-664-3631

Attached is an informational letter from the Department of Health (DOH) providing guidance and recommendations for testing lead in school drinking water systems.

DOH has created a brochure, <u>Testing for Lead in School Drinking Water Systems</u>, that provides step-by-step sampling guidance. Districts can visit DOH's web page, <u>Lead in School Drinking Water</u>, to view the brochure and other information regarding lead in school drinking water.

DOH also recommends school districts interested in voluntarily testing for lead in their drinking water read the Environmental Protection Agency's <u>3Ts for Reducing Lead in Drinking Water in Schools Technical Guidance Manual</u>.

Please refer to the informational letter for contact information.

MEMORANDUM NO. 024-16M SF&O Page 2 April 29, 2016

SCHOOL FACILITIES & ORGANIZATION

Tom Carver Program Administrator

K-12 FINANCIAL RESOURCES

JoLynn Berge Chief Financial Officer

RD:kp

Attachment

OSPI provides equal access to all programs and services without discrimination based on sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation including gender expression or identity, the presence of any sensory, mental, or physical disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. Questions and complaints of alleged discrimination should be directed to the Equity and Civil Rights Director at (360) 725-6162 or P.O. Box 47200 Olympia, WA 98504-7200